
 

 

 

Data for Measure 1 (Completer effectiveness) is currently under development, since the EPP’s 

major employer, New York City Public Schools (formerly the New York City Department of 

Education) does not share this type of data with EPPs.  The EPP is in the process to create an 

advisory board for alumni that will provide structured, systematic feedback in completer impact 

and effectiveness; EPP is also revamping an alumni survey addressing  completer impact in 

contributing to P-12 student-learning growth AND (b) completer effectiveness in applying 

professional knowledge, skills, and dispositions. Data for the measure are expected to become 

available to the public by the next reporting cycle. 


